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August 13, 2024 

Mee/ng was requested to start at7pm and agreed by members. A=endees: Shawn Gerber, Darlene 
Knapp, Kathy Habern, Beth Stoller, Michael Gray and Barb Sinn. 

7:25pm Mee/ng began with a Prayer by Shawn Gerber. Mee/ng called to order by Michael Gray and 
seconded by Beth Stoller at 7:25pm. Mo/on to accept and Pay Bills mo/on made by Darlene Knapp and 
seconded by Kathy Habern. 

Barb Sinn brought up the idea to make trash collec/on in the village added on to sewer bills requiring all 
Village residents to have trash removal services. This would require a year long contract with service 
being approximately $66/month. Barb will gain more informa/on from Real Waste before next mee/ng, 
sta/ng that this would alleviate the dumpsters in Spring/Fall and also be approximately $20 cheaper per 
resident than same service currently with a large pickup of items at the beginning of the month for 
households. 

Kathy Habern stated that she has painted all current sewer lids unless someone sees others that require 
paint. 

Darlene Knapp stated that Nick Mansfield has turned in his keys and resigna/on le=er to her. Also stated 
that the tree at the old Pease property is currently on Windstream lines and they called the hazard in to 
Windstream who stated that they would be out on Wed between 7-7. She also stated that the Vielma 
property is now vacated. 

Michael Gray reported that he had a map and paperwork proving that the Railroad St to the old Tavern 
was indeed listed on his map and turned it into Shawn Gerber so that the solicitor could finish his 
paperwork to stop reconstruc/on of Village owned street by Mr. Garret Brenninger. Michael also asked if 
he had permission from Stollers to place the old snow plow on their lot with a for sale sign and Beth 
Stoller gave her permission. 

Beth Stoller-nothing new on the shipping of the slide purchased by the village. Also reported that Julia 
Klinger Hulsmeyer requested to use the shelter house for a family reunion. Council agreed on the use for 
this reunion of the shelter house. 

Shawn Gerber stated that Ward Construc/on should be star/ng paving project of Second St as soon as 
possible. Vantage update will be at next month’s mee/ng and that they would like to build 2 houses. 
County Mayors mee/ng is next week for the County. Grant monies are available from the railroad for 
Playground improvements and would need a grant wri=en to see if La=y could receive any monies from 
this grant . Beth Stoller stated that she would check to see if she could complete this. Bidlack property 
needs cleanup with li` being moved from the street encroachment. Need solicitor to draw up paperwork 
to have this area cleaned up asap. Fill open Council Posi/on at next mee/ng. La=y Village sign needs to 
be troubleshooted for current updates and he will contact West Bend News for help on this ma=er. Trick 
or treat needs date set. Mower is currently in the shop awai/ng parts but is under warranty.  Michael 
Gray will check in with Ace on repairs 
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Closing prayer by Shawn Gerber with mo/on to close the mee/ng at 8:44pm by Michael Gray and 
seconded by Darlene Knapp. 

Next mee/ng will be September 10th 2024 at 6p.m. 

  

  


